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Barnstable County League of Sportsman’s Clubs Notes

23 May 2024

Our Annual Meeting was held at The Bass River Rod & Gun Club via in-person and ZOOM on 23 May 2024

There was a quorum- 11 out of 14 organizations present.

Pledge of Allegiance & Moment of Silence-  

Minute-  Motion was Made & Second to Accept the March Minuets as written.

Treasurer Report – Motion was Made & Second to except the Treasures Report as read 

Bills and Debts - No Bills  

Correspondence - Handouts: 2024/25 Membership Information Cover Page, 2024/25 BCL Meeting Dates & Locations and any Membership Update Pages! 

Distinguished Guests –   None at this Meeting!! 
Committees: 

Nominating Committee: The Nominating Committee Asked the Secretary to Cast One Vote for the Following Slate of Officers:

President: Michael J. Veloza

Vice President: Charles Lewis

Treasurer: Stephen Albright

Secretary: Stanley Bazycki

The ballot was Cast and Congratulations to your 2024/25 Officers 

Mass Wildlife -Jason Zimmer could not attend & I have not received a report:

Mass Marine Fisheries- Ross K. Kessler Did  Attend: 

Plymouth & Barnstable County League of Sportsmen                        Late Spring 2024 
Public Access: 
·       Salem Willows Park Pier – The construction phase has begun. 
o   Bid opening was January 11
o   ACK Marine Construction was awarded bid. They built the Deer Is pier and rebuilt the Hingham Boat Ramp.
o   Bid came in at $4.8 million.  Roughly on budget. 
o   The lay-down area is established, the silt curtain was place in early Feb ahead of the TOY restriction for winter flounder. 
o   The seawall is partially complete and land-side rock socketing of steel pipe piles is underway.
 
·       DMF personnel are still working with the Trustees of Reservations on Martha’s Vineyard as a liaison supporting fishing rights on Chappaquiddick.  The Con Com approved two Orders of Conditions enabling OSV access On Leland beach and north to lighthouse at Cape Poge.  Foot access is allowed at Wasque and while fishing past the Lighthouse to the Gut.  
·       Somerset, Slades Ferry- DMF signed a Land Management Agreement with the Town of Somerset last winter.  GZA Geo Environmental was chosen as the engineer. 
·       Craven’s Landing- The potholes at the entrance to Craven’s Landing, Scorton Cr. were filled on April 17 as previously mentioned.  Craven’s monitors begin working weekend and holidays on Memorial Day weekend and will be present until Labor Day.   
 
Fishing Clinic Dates:  
 
Saturday, June 1st – Reel Fun Fishing Day w MBBA-Race Point, Provincetown 9am-1pm (Tabled Event-still needs to be staffed?)
Saturday, June 8th – Swampscott Harbor-fest Tabled event that needs to be staffed or at least provide material for 9am-2pm
Saturday, June 8th – Fishing Festival w BHN, Natl Parks, MWRA, F&W, Save the Harbor…Deer Island 10am-2pm
Saturday, June 22nd -  Fort Taber, New Bedford 10am-2pm- this is the event planned for the use of the MOOR grant funds if we get it.
Saturday, June 29th – Water Safety Day, Cape Cod Canal Visitor Center 10am-2pm.
Thursday, July 11th – Evening Family Fishing Clinic-Gloucester Harbor Loop 4pm-7pm
Thursday, July 18th Evening Family Fishing Clinic- Cape Cod Canal Visitor Center 5pm-8pm
Tuesday, July 30th – Friday, August 2nd -Hill to Harbor Discovery Camp-Peddocks Island (all day event-no catch and release fishing, and we catch the ferry out of Boston).
August-Head Island- Date TBD, not sure if this site is good for fishing we are doing a site visit before we confirm a date but it would be a Saturday in August from 10am-2pm.(Fishing Festival w BHN, Natl Parks, MWRA, F&W, Save the Harbor…)
Saturday, August 17th – Friends of Winthrop-Deer Island Time TBS-Tentative, our involvement is dependent on which day the Head Island clinic is, but would really like to do this one if possible because it would be a new partnership.
August-Date TBD either sometime in the week of Tuesday, August 13th-Thursday, August 15th or Tuesday, August 27th – Thursday, August 29th- Trying to nail down the date with Somerset PD (Cops And Bobbers Evening Fishing clinic)- Village Waterfront Park, 4pm-6/7pm
Saturday, September 7th - Fishing Festival w BHN, Natl Parks, MWRA, F&W, Save the Harbor…Nut Island, Quincy 10am-2pm.
Thursday, September 12th- Cops And Bobbers Evening Fishing clinic with Fall River PD-Bicentennial Park 4pm-6/7pm
  
Fixed Gear Closures and small vessel speed limits were lifted on May 8 in Cape Cod Bay.  This also allows for trap gear fishing to resume.
 
 Ross Kessler 

 Massachusetts Division of Marine Fisheries

Recreational Fisheries’ program Public Access Coordinator

836 S Rodney French Boulevard
New Bedford MA, 02744
ross.kessler@state.ma.us 
(508 742-9738

Cape Cod National Seashore – Did Not Attend-No Report: 

At last 7 Person DFW Board Meeting Director Tisa reported he had received a reply from CCNS Superintendent Flynn that was not Favorable to the Division Stocking Bob-White Quail in place of the Pheasant! The Director was disappointed and decided that seeing she had indicated her feeling’s he was not going to have there scheduled meeting and work on other avenues to possibly get the Upland Game-bird program back? Mike sent an email to the Director indicating the League felt the meeting should be held and requested members of the League and Sporting Community be present to support him and show our concern Losing a Long Tradition of Up-Land Bird Hunting on the Seashore! ( I have not received a reply from the Director yet and there was no meeting that we know of)   

Question: Can Woodcock be hunted on the Seashore? They are a Migratory Bird that does not need any stocking!! 

Mass. EPO’s–Sgt Daniel McGonagle Did Attend : 

· Recreational boats are in the water and  many EPO's are preparing for activity this weekend and into the summer. With an increase in boating activity comes an increase in accidents that are time consuming for EPO's.
· OHV patrols have been taking place with a significant increase in activity. Citations and arrests have occurred.
· Officer covering Sandwich has been back at work and trying to address the dogs off - leash at the Game Farm. Recent citations have been issued.
· CCB has been opened from speed and fixed gear restrictions. Commercial Lobstermen have begun setting gear, and MEP has been inspecting for compliance.
· Memorial Day coming up and DCR campgrounds have been opened and we have had patrol activity dedicated to this. (Nickerson/ Wellfleet Hollows/ Cape Cod Rail Trail/ Shawme Crowell/ South Cape Beach/ Scusset)
· Recent case at Taylor's Point for BSB and an unlicensed charter
· Striped bass case yesterday in Yarmouth.
· Shellfish patrols play a significant part of MEP’s daily patrol.
· Concern from NOAA regarding the feeding of seals
· EPO's on the North Shore having lots of striped bass cases and bear issues in the Western part of the state.
-Danny McGonagle
Sgt Daniel McGonagle, M61
Daniel.mcgonagle@mass.gov
Massachusetts Environmental Police
South Coastal Bureau
Cell (857)270-1636

Mass State Council of Sportsmen-Meeting  on May 5th via Zoom :

Presidents Comments: The Outdoor Heritage Foundation is Shutting Down so anyone that may have a Monetary Donation for the Hunters for the Hungry Program needs to hold on to it till we find out who is taking over the monetary responsibility for this program!   
Super Raffle : All the Tickets and Stubs needed to be in tonight for the Raffle on June 2nd!! 

Hunter Ed. Update: Nothing at this time! 

Legislation: The Gun Bill still in Conference Committee and is stalled at this time we need to keep it that way till Aug. 1st. WE NEED TO KEEP THE PRESSUER UP ON THE COMMITTEE

DFW Board Meeting: In Westborough Headquarters on May 15th in Person & Zoom 12:30PM there was a presentation on the MESA List Recommended Changes followed by a vote to approve all changes presented!! The Board was also very disappointed with the response from the CCNS Superintendent Flynn, Board member John Organ had some recommendations and I have been assured that the Board would be working on appropriate responses and additional action! Next Meeting of the Board will be June 18th at the U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service’s Region 5 Headquarters in Hadley MA, 12:30 and on Zoom! 

New Business: Barnstable County sent a letter to the F&W Board requesting Chukar Partridge be added to the Special Winter Hunt Program. Motion made Second and Approved to support this change. 

Next Meeting: June 2nd  at the Century Sportsman’s Club Auburn Ma (Annual Raffle) Anyone interested in attending can contact me and we can work out a carpool!! 

Closed Meeting at 11:15

Massachusetts Conservation Alliance (MCA)- Meeting May 15th   via Zoom

Legislation -  We need to sync up with GOAL on their Bills also Wayne has been establishing a cross-link on the MCA Web Site to the MSC Website for the Watch List.! Gun Bill Stalled in Conference Committee need to keep that way till Aug 1st !!  We need to keep the Outreach Pressure on the Conference Committee, Speaker of the House & Senate President to not to move forward on H4139/S2572!!

Finances: Treasures Report Approved as Read.  
 Fund Raising Raffle:    Raffle Drawing was May 19th at the Monument Beach Sportsman’s Club in Conjunction with their 3-D Archery Shoot. There was at least 2 members of the Monument Beach Sportsman’s Club that where winners as soon as they are contacted Mike & Shorty will deliver there prize! Not sure if anyone else in Barnstable won but all winners will be contacted by phone and once all prizes are claimed they will be delivered!! (The Raffle drawing was live videoed and can be viewed on MCA Website) 

Lobbying Fund:   Still excepting donations for any future expenses so continue to spread the word the individual Sportsperson can go to the following link and donate by Credit Card whatever they can no matter how small or big it is all needed: 

Donate today to the MCA Sportsmen's Action Fund (revv.co) 

Or if they prefer they can send a check:  

Make the Check Out to the: Worcester County League, and in the notes indicate it's for the MCA Lobbyist Fund. 

Mail It to: Worcester County League 

                P.O. Box 766 

                West Boylston MA. 01583  

MCA Website :  https://www.massconservationalliance.org    

If you go on there you will see a calender that will post our upcoming meetings, what we have been working on, funds that we have collected, and what we are doing with them.

Email address list:  If you go to the website you will see a link where you can enter your email to receive updates regarding regulation and legislation important to the sporting community of Massachusetts (Address needed so we can provide you with your Senator and House Rep Information).

Lawn Sign Campaign: The MCA in conjunction with GOAL has Kicked off a Stop H.4139 & Process Matters Lawn Sign Campaign! We have signs available here tonight for anyone that can put them out, these signs cost the MCA $6.00ea so if you can give a donation to cover the cost that would be great but if you can’t but can put the signs out Please Take Some!! If you need more signs there will be several drop-off locations Cape Gun Works is one or you can go on the MCA Web Site to order signs directly or see where the closes drop off spot is or just call President Veloza and he will get you some signs!! 

New Business: Barnstable County sent a letter to the F&W Board requesting Chukar Partridge be added to the Special Winter Hunt Program. Motion made Second and Approved to support this change. 

The next meeting of MCA is on May 29tht 8PM By Zoom: Anyone wishing to attend may contact President Veloza and he will forward the link to you!

Meeting Adjourned at 9:30PM

Mass Jr, Conservation Camp Committee - 

 Still Need Fund Raising Ideas To Continue To Fund This Very Important Scholarship. With $6000 in the fund, spending $1100 for a camper this fund will not last very long. Steve Albright, Mark Galkowski & Bobby George are the committee to work this, contact them with any of your ideas!! The committee did have a meeting and are looking at a possible Fund Raising Raffle for a Black Powder Gun. More to follow soon, hopefully we can get it together! 

NO Camper Candidates Submitted for 2024! We are open for Camper Candidates for 2025!! 

Old Business  

Unleashed Dogs at WMA’s:  We Still Need To Keep Calling The EPO Radio Room each & every time we see a Violation of any kind including Unleashed Dogs, ATV & Trail Bikes etc. We need those calls logged in the more the better it will get someone’s attention!!    

 Rabies program:  Charlie report No Positives!! Baiting by Helicopters has taken place from the Canal to Halifax & Small Sections of Sandwich! Baiting Stations doing good the one at Monument Beach Club has been hit pretty good!! Charlie did report we need to keep and eye out for the Avian Flu (Bird Flu) watch your backyard Chickens & Ducks! Also Avian Flu has Killed a lot of Seals & Sea Lions this flu has been discovered in cows and wild birds, if virus gets into pigs, it may have the ability to get into Humans according to the CDC (https:www.cdc.gov/bird-flu/situation-summary/index.html)  

Clothing: Charlie has purchased BCL Logo Hat’s and only has 2 left For Sale at $20ea. Lets see how these sell before we order T-Shirts & Sweat Shirts!! 

H 4139/S2572 Up-Date: These bills are stalled in the Conference Committee let’s hope they stay that way until Aug. 1st. WE NEED TO KEEP THE PRESSUER UP ON THE COMMITTEE MEMBERS , THE HOUSE SPEAKER  & THE SENATE PRESIDENT! EMAIL, CALL & SEND LETTERS!! 

CCNS Pheasant Program: With this program discontinued we need to stay on top of the possibility of stocking Quail in the area!! The (CCNS) Superintendent has determined she does not have the authority to grant the request to stock Quail? Mike has been in contact with the US Sportsmen’s Alliance to get them involved again!!Unfortunately they have indicated that with the present administration in Washington and the Department of Interior they could be no help! Director Tisa canceled the meeting with the Superintendent because of her response even through Mike (by email) asked him to continue with the meeting with someone from the Sporting Community also present, to express our concerns and if nothing else ask her if she feels like she doesn’t have the authority then who does! (the director has not answered the email as of yet) As for the DFW 7 Person Board getting involved? I have contacted them also and received the following Email from MR. Foster:

“Good morning..

FYI, this discussion has just begun! The MW board is upset along with Director Tisa and staff. The appropriate responses and additional action(s) are currently being formulated. I/we will be in touch and may ask for the county league's assistance going forward.
Thanks for being an advocate for all sportsmen.
Ernie Foster”

(Unfortunately I haven’t heard anything further from the Board) 

Chukar Partridge Requested to DFW 7 Person Board:  Received an Email from our Representative on the Board Mr. Ernie Foster:

“Good morning,
Catching up on things here and wanted to confirm that Jason Zimmer is working with senior staff to finalize and publish the use of Chukka's for one day permit hunts.
Any additional questions can be forwarded to Jason and myself.
Enjoy your weekend!
Ernie Foster”
New Business: 

With Senator Moran not running for reelection, Representative Peak  just announced her retirement, Stiff Competition for Representative Xiarhos and Vieira this will be a very active and important election year we need to be involved and get the Sports-Persons Vote out for our Candidates!! (Just like what happen with Senator Durand in Worcester County it can be done and we need to be involved)

 For the Good of the Order:  Alliant Powder closing doors to retail, directing all powder manufacturing towards war efforts!

United States is 3rd in murders in the World, If you remove the Top 5 Cities in the country, we would be 189th, each of those cities Have Strict Gun Control!! 

The Canal Sportsman Club is looking to start a Jr, Membership Program and would like any feedback from any other Club with a Jr. Membership Program!!

Falmouth Rod & Gun Club Annual Yard Sale June 1&2, 8AM to 4PM, Youth Day June 29th Youth Day, 9AM to 2PM, Archery, 22’s & Black Powder, June 30 Annual Clam-Boil, 2PM-6PM!! 

Canal Sportsman’s Club Flea Market, June 8th , In the Bourne Campgrounds 9AM-2PM

Midway Trap & Skeet Club Annual Clam & Lobster Bake  July 21st , 12PM-6PM

Cape Cod Beagle Club Annual Clam & Lobster Boil August 17th , 12PM

WE NEED TO KEEP THE PRESSUER UP ON THE COMMITTEE MEMBERS , THE HOUSE SPEAKER  & THE SENATE PRESIDENT! EMAIL, CALL & SEND LETTERS!! 

Next meeting:  Next Meeting (unless we have an emergency come up) will be our first meeting of the 24/25 Season Sept. 26th  (Cape Cod Fish & Game Club, 796 Depot St. Harwich MA.) 
Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 09:30PM.

Mike Veloza         e-mail: mveloza@aol.com 

John Mawhinney   e-mail: john_mawhinney@comcast.net 




